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DIARY DATES 
 

TERM DATES 2024 

  

TERM 1 

29th Jan – 12th April  
 

TERM 2 

29th April – 5th July 
  

TERM 3 

22nd July – 27th Sep 
  

TERM 4 

14th Oct – 13th Dec 

  

  
 

 

Dear Families,  

What a night! What a brilliant way to end a fabulous year!  

Thank you to families, special guests and community members for attending our 

concert. Everyone had a blast, singing and dancing along to songs from different 

decades.  

Congratulations to our award winners:  

Rotary Award: Stephani Doherty 

Rivoli Bay- Beachport Lions Award: Leyla Marshall 

MacKillop Award: Poppy McKenzie  

JP Rivoli Bay Deli Award: Declan Hibberd 

MP Rivoli Bay Deli Award: Amelia Schmidt 

UP Rivoli Bay Deli Award: Declan Arthur 

Congratulations also to our Year 6 graduating students Steph, Poppy and Leyla. 

We wish you all the best as you begin your High School journeys.  

A huge thank you to our Parent Club who have worked tirelessly all year; our 

Christmas Raffle was no exception. This group of parents have raised funds to 

purchase a class set of iPads for the JP, as well as new basketball backboards to 

begin 2024. On the last day of school some of the members also took Santa 

photos for our children, printed and laminated them all in the one day and sent 

them home to families that afternoon! We truly appreciate the time and effort 

that goes into supporting our learners – thank you Parent Club!  

As we wind down for a relaxing holiday break and begin to look forward to 2024, I 

am please to announce our staffing for 2024.  

Junior Primary: Laura Schultz & Millie Smith 

Middle Primary: Emma Pegler & Millie Smith 

Upper Primary: Taylor Morley  

Specialist Science & Arts: Leanne McAllister 

Preschool: Leah Strother 

Support Staff: Michelle Randall (finance/admin), Sophie Chilton (admin), Kate 

Stratford (classroom support) and Giulia McKenzie (preschool support).  

I wish all of our families and community members a safe and restful break, 

spending time with those that we love.  

Take care, and I look forward to seeing you all back in 2024!  

Regards,  

Jess Herrewyn 

Principal  



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Concert 
On Thursday we held our End of Year Concert at the Beachport Recreation Hall 

where students performed ‘Time Warp’, a journey through songs throughout the 

decades. We were thrilled to see all of the kids dressed up in their costumes, they 

looked fantastic and everyone did such a great job with their performances. 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

End of Year Concert 
Award Recipients 

Rivoli Bay Deli Class Awards: 

JP: Declan Hibberd MP: Amelia Schmidt UP: Declan Arthur 

 

Rivoli Bay-Beachport Lions  

Club Award: 

Leyla Marshall 

 

MacKillop Award: 

Poppy McKenzie 

 

Rotary Club Award: 

Stephani Doherty 

 

Poppy, Leyla and Stephani 

were presented with their 

graduation books from the 

Parent Club. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Preschool Graduation 

 

During Week 8 families 

joined us in celebrating 

their children graduate 

Preschool. It was a great 

evening spent outside in 

the sunshine.  

A big congratulations to 

our ‘little people’! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Songroom Excursion 

On Friday of Week 7, students 

travelled to Kangaroo Inn Area 

School where they joined 

other school students from the 

area for ‘Songroom’.  

Musician/Teacher Scott 

Maxwell spent the day 

teaching children how to 

engage in rhythm, pitch and 

beat using different musical 

methods. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Lessons 

Students travelled to Wulanda 

to sneak one more day of 

swimming lessons in! It was fun 

to test out water skills in a new 

environment, and of course to  

have a quick play in the 

Splash Pad! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ho! Ho! Ho! 
Santa Claus, Mrs Claus and their little helper (Rocky) made  

a special visit to some very excited children! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Farewell 
 

This Term we say goodbye to 

three beautiful people who 

have been a big part of our 

team this year. Emma, Hayley 

and Bron, we can’t thank you 

enough for all you have done 

for our school and students, 

your passion and dedication is 

admirable and you will be 

missed by many. We wish you 

all the best in your new 

ventures. 

 

Congratulations to our 

graduating Year 6 students; 

Leyla, Steph & Poppy 



 

 

 

 

 

Notices 


